
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – July 19, 2010 
 

Present:     Margo Connors, John J. Strasser, Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:      Nick DeMayo, Beverly Frenkiewich 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon.  

 

The Selectmen will be meeting at 7:00 PM on July 26
th

. 

 

The Selectmen will not meet on August 2, 2010. 

 

BEVERLY FRENKIEWICH met with the Selectmen to advise the board that the SHIA 

would be interested in helping with the cost to repair the stone wall at the Crapo 

Building.  The board is in the process of getting an estimate for the repair of the stone 

wall and will share the estimate with the SHIA. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed a septic plan for Guy & Pamela Trag, Map 203, Lot 28.1. 

 

The Selectmen approved a driveway permit for logging for Richard and James Hunt, Map 

227, Lot 8. Jericho Road. 

 

The Selectmen received a copy of a Tower Removal Bond that they had requested from 

NCIC to go with the lease agreement. The bond presented was for three years and the 

lease for five years.  They will need to be adjusted to be the same time frame.  All will be 

sent to the town attorney for review. 

 

MS. CONNORS  reported that she had received a complaint in regard to speeding on 

Blake Road and that will be shared with Chief Wentworth. 

 

The Selectmen received letters from Littleton Regional Hospital and North Country 

Home Health thanking the Town for their donations as voted at the 2010 Town Meeting. 

 

Mr. DE MAYO asked about the energy grant and the funding of street and traffic lights.  

Ms. Connors noted that the grant was for energy saving and replacing existing and not for 

new installations.  MR. DE MAYO asked the Selectmen who to contact in regard to a 

blinking caution light or mirror at the intersection of Route 117 and Easton Road.  The 

Selectmen advised that Route 117 falls under the jurisdiction of the State DOT – 

Lancaster office. 

 

Jennifer notified the board that Chief Clark had reported an accident involving a test 

drive of a fire engine that did not belong to the town on Center District Road.  There was 

some damage to the vehicle but no injuries.  Road Agent Glover will be making the 

necessary repairs to the side of the road.  The insurance claim will be on the dealership of 

the truck not the Town of Sugar Hill. 

 



MR. STRASSER made a motion to accept the minutes of July 12th, 2010, seconded by 

MS. CONNORS.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 PM, seconded by MS. 

CONNORS. The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, July 26, 2010 at the 

Carolina Crapo Building at 7:00PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 
 

 

 

 


